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Message from the Head Teacher 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It has been a fairly quiet week at school and we are now coming towards the end of public examinations.  Many of our Year 11 
students sat their final GCSE paper on Friday with the remainder sitting their final paper today.  Many will have spent a total of 
thirty-seven hours completing examinations; on average they would have sat around twenty-three exam papers.  Therefore 
the relief on many faces was self-evident and many will be celebrating next week at the Year 11 Prom being held at The Surrey 
National Golf Club.  The rest of the school has continued to show consideration to everyone taking exams and we ask them to 
continue to do so whilst Year 13 finish their A levels.  
 
This week saw the hall transformed into an Art gallery as we held our A level and GCSE Art, Photography and Textiles 

exhibition.  As usual the standard of work produced was very impressive with a varied range of pieces and styles.  Thank you to 

everyone who came along to admire the work and very well done to all of our GCSE and A-level artists for such a high standard 

of work.  

Have a great week. 

 
R V Booth 

Headteacher 

Annie Junior Audition 

We are delighted to report that Chloe (8 Athena) went to the Annie Jr audition and has been cast as 
Pepper.  She will be appearing at Leatherhead Theatre in July.  She is super excited to be playing Pepper. 

Really well done Chloe, we look forward to seeing some photos of you as Pepper! 

 

Opportunities for Students / New Clubs 



The Week Ahead 

Tuesday 18 & Wednesday 19 June 

08.25-14.50—Y10 Photography End of Year Exam  

Wednesday 19 June 

UCAS Convention Year 12 

Thursday 20 & Friday 21 June 

08.25-14.50—Y10 Art End of Year exam  

Thursday 20 June 

15.00-17.00—Women in Engineering Day Energy Quest 

Year 7 

13.00-15.00— Well-Being Festival for students and 

parents 

Dates for your Diary 

Monday 24—Monday 1 July 

Year 10 End of Year Exams 

Monday 24 June 

19.00-23.00—Year 11 Prom 

Wednesday 26 June 

15.00-17.30—DOE Bronze Route Planning & Kit Drop for 

qualifying expedition 

15.30-17.30—DOE Gold Route Planning for Practice Expedition 

Thursday 27 June 

08.25-14.50—Sixth Form Induction Day 

Saturday 29 & Sunday 30 June 

DOE Bronze Qualifying Expedition  

Wednesday 3 July 

New Y7 Induction Day  

Thursday 4 July 

16.00-20.30—Open Evening  

Friday 5 July 

09.45—Late start of lessons (period 2) following Open Evening 

Saturday 6 July 

PFA New Year 7 Summer Barbecue 

Monday 8—Friday 12 July 

Y12 Geography Trip to Flatford Mill   

Year 11 Work Experience 

Tuesday 9 July 

08.25-14.50—Sports Day  

Wednesday 10 July 

08.25-14.50—Reserve Sports Day (in case of inclement 

weather) 

15.00-17.30—DOE Silver Route Planning & Kit Drop for 

qualifying expedition 

15.00-15.30—DOE Gold Kit drop for practice expedition 

Friday 12 July 

19.00-20.30—Sports Awards Evening 

Sunday 14—Wednesday 17 July 

Year 10 Visit to Berlin 

Monday 15 July—Friday 19 July 

Year 12 Work Experience 

Monday 15—Wednesday 17 July 

Enrichment Programme 

HPV Injections for Students in Year 9 

HPV 2nd Injection Year 9 

The School Immunisation team are coming into school 
on Wednesday 26 June 2019, to do HPV 2nd injection.  
Your daughter will be advised by her tutor nearer the 
date what time this will take place.  

It is vital that your daughter eats breakfast before 
coming to school and drinks plenty of water through 
the day.  Your daughter should wear a sleeveless T-
shirt under her school uniform shirt. 

Should you have any concerns regarding HPV injection 
please contact Sutton and Merton school age 
immunisation team 0203 538 0502 or 07880 262648 or 
email  

HRCH.ImmunisationTeamSuttonMailbox@nhs.net  

 

Bank Holiday Change May 2020 

As you may already be aware next year’s 

early May Bank Holiday has been moved 4 

days for the whole of the UK to coincide 

with the 75th anniversary of VE day. 

May day is traditionally held on a Monday 

but will now be on Friday 8 May 2020.  

 The calendar on the website has been 

changed to show this. 

mailto:HRCH.ImmunisationTeamSuttonMailbox@nhs.net


Woodcote Garden Vouchers 

From 1 April Woodcote Garden Centre are giving out vouchers for schools to collect.  This means that for every £10 spent at 

Woodcote Green they will donate a 25p voucher for you to give to our school which we can then spend on anything in-store. 

 

Woodcote say:- 

“We have had an amazing response from every school and group participating with money being spent on herbs for sensory 

gardens, fruit and vegetable patches and rose gardens to name a few! We are proud to run this scheme as not only does it en-

courage children to step outside and begin gardening but schools have used the money to create interactive lessons to teach 

kids about the importance of the environment, healthy eating and the natural life cycle.  

 

“We want to continue supporting our local community and this year have printed 100,000 vouchers (that’s £25,000 available!). 

There is also no maximum limit of how many vouchers can be rewarded per transaction meaning every £10 you spend really 

does make the difference to children, 

schools and youth groups in the local ar-

ea.  

 

“We’ve got some exciting things planned 

for this year so to keep up to date with all 

the exciting Green Fingered Kids news, 

events and promotions head on over to 

the Green Fingered Kids page on our web-

site (www.woodcotegreen.com).” 

 

Please give the vouchers to your child to 

hand in at reception.  Thank you. 



Rugby Summer Camp 2019 
 
The Biggest Rugby Camp in the South east is very much on.  
Bookings have been flying in and on track for yet another 
huge camp. 
In addition, there will be a superstar coaching team which 
includes a number of 1XV Men and Women who will be 
taking on National League and Championship rugby respec-
tively next season. 
Celebrating 11 years of Summer Camps at Sutton & Epsom 
RFC! The Summer Camp is back with more WaterFights, 
Mini Olympics', Dress Up Days and that's not including the 
rugby! 
Early Bird Offer - FREE S&E DRAWSTRING BAG- for bookings 
received before Sunday 26 May 2019. 

Week A – Monday 12 to Friday 16 August 2019 
Week 2 – Monday 19 to Friday 23 August 2019 

To book on-line, please click the link below 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdwSu-
vyBjlYTdmI_oax8OuSXfJFWwBdNouKkZ9OltXnNTj9Q/

viewform 
Any queries, please contact suttonandep-

som.camps@gmail.com or call 07769345407. 
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